2020 Tozzi KAT Expedition Report.

We followed exactly the guidelines that were passed by you, unfortunately it was not possible to make the entire crossing, staying only one day on the mountain due to bad weather, little snow, and poor visibility.
Despite this, we spent wonderful days on the island which, as always, demonstrates all its natural splendour.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Below I transcribe the report by Nelson Barreta who accompanied and guided the crew members who tried the (Shackleton) route as stated in the permit.
As per our commitment, I describe in a few lines about our steps on the ice closest to the bottom of King Haakon bay.
We left with the whole group of 13 people to walk at approximately 10 am on the route between the coast and the first meter of ice at Shackleton Gap. Then, the 5 colleagues mentioned in the authorization followed the glacier above, walking approximately 5 kilometers before the Razor Back at Murray Snowfield. There was no visibility.
We set up the tents at 8 pm and spent the night there. With no visibility, the next morning we headed towards King Haakon bay where we arrived at 1:00 pm on the border between the glacier and moraine and 3:00 pm on the shore where we were collected.
Nelson Barretta
We are ready for any clarifications and we appreciate all the support and guidance given by you
Best Regards
 Fabio Tozzi
